ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL

15 OcTOBER 2018

Item 12.6  Boronia Drive Recreation Reserve Sports Lighting Funding

Appendix 1 The Hon John Eren MP letter

The Hon John Eren mp

Minister for Tourism and Major Events
Minister for Sport
Minister for Veterans

Cr Bob Turner
Mayor

Melton City Council
PO Box 21

MELTON VIC 3337

Dear Cr Turner

2019-2020 COMMUNITY SPORTS INFRASTRUCTURE FUND

121 Exhibition Street
Melbourne Victoria 3000
Telephone: +613 96519992
DX: 210074

| am pleased to confirm the outcome of Melton City Council's application submitted to the
Victorian Government's 2019-2020 Community Sports Infrastructure Fund.

The project that has been successful within your municipality is:

Category

| Grant Amount

Minor Facilities

Boronia Drive Recreation Reserve Sports Lighting

| $165,000

Sport and Recreation Victoria will be in contact with Council shortly to ensure funding

arrangements are in place by 20 October 2018.

This information should be kept confidential until an official announcement is made.

Congratulations on the success of Melton City Council’'s application and | look forward to

hearing about the outcomes of this project.

Yours sincerely

e G

THE HON JOHN EREN MP

Minister for Tourism and Major Events
Minister for Sport

Minister for Veterans

State Member for Lara

08/10/2018

Cc: Mr Kelvin Tori, Chief Executive Officer, Melton City Council
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